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Public Hearing 

NYS CDBG Public Facilities Project  

Tioga County Neighborhood Depot Nonprofit Hub 

Project No. 1142PF84-22 

October 24, 2024 

 
 The Public Hearing on New York State Community Development Block Grant 

(CDBG) Public Facilities Grant Project; Tioga County Neighborhood Depot Nonprofit 

Hub (Project No. 1142PF84-22) was called to order by the Chair at 10:00 A.M.  Seven 

Legislative members were present with Legislator Standinger being absent. 

 

 There were 10 people in attendance. 

 

 The Clerk read the legal notice as published in the official newspapers. 

 

 Casey Yelverton, Economic Development Specialist spoke. “The 

Neighborhood Depot Project is nearing completion, and a public hearing is required 

to provide the public an opportunity to provide comments related to the 

effectiveness of the administration of this CDBG project. All the CDBG funds have 

been fully expended and reimbursed. The temporary certification of occupancy 

was received and tenants including Racker, Rural Ministries, and United Way will be 

moving in. The old being is to be demolished within the next two weeks. The parking 

lot is anticipated to be paved in the spring. A ribbon cutting is also expected to take 

place in the spring.” 

 

 Martha Sauerbrey, Chair of the Tioga County Legislature spoke. “I will say that 

Jackson and I had the opportunity to tour the facility and met with Sister Mary. It is 

an absolutely gorgeous space, and it can be used for many different things, so it is 

going to be a real asset to the community.” 

 

There being no further public comments, the hearing was adjourned at                           

10:04 A.M.  


